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Dean, WCTE Unit
Jason Crone called the meeting to order at 3:35 PM and led the discussion. 
Toyota T-TEN:

Jason talked about the work being done to prepare the new T-TEN program at Clark.  He said this new program is your program (the local dealers) and the college needs your help in accomplishing school processes.  
Review Minutes from Previous Meeting
Meeting minutes were circulated and reviewed.  Grant Lord motioned to approve the minutes as presented.  That motion was seconded by Steve Schumacher.   A vote was called and the minutes were unanimously approved.  

Agenda

The agenda was circulated and reviewed.  Steve Schumacher motioned to approve the agenda as presented.  That motion was seconded by Grant Lord.   A vote was called and the agenda was unanimously approved.  

High School Visits

Jason talked about upcoming high school visits he has scheduled for this term.  He indicated his goal was to visit every school in proximity to a dealer before Christmas.  Aloha and Hillsboro were specifically mentions as being set.  He is working on CCVSC and David Douglas.  Jason also said students for the new T-TEN program beginning Fall 13 must be identified now for our recruiting effort to be successful.  The service managers are now part of this effort.

T-TEN Program Approval

Jason distributed program course listings for the new T-TEN program.  The first listing was for the T-TEN AAT degree and the second was for the T-TEN Certificate of Proficiency.  These two programs only differ in the areas of related instruction, or general education.  Mike Godson went on to discuss the differences between the two and said the committee will have to formally approve these programs so the college can move forward and get them into the catalog for 13-14.  
Dave Matthiesen asked if students will have to pay out of state tuition.  Both Mike and Jason said there is reciprocity in the Oregon border counties and Clark College will work with each dealer on finding candidates.  

Dave Ruppert asked about the differences between the degree and certificate.  Mike Godson said the only difference is in the level of related instruction.  The degree has a 100 level requirement for math, English, and human relations.  The certificate has the same areas of instruction, but at below college level.  Genevieve Howard said both programs are 2 years and provide paths for students at both levels of academic achievement.  
Steve Schumacher asked about program cost.  Jason Crone said that varies based on the tools a student chooses.  Right now that cost is between $12,000 and $15,000. 

Bob Barr asked if this is an accelerated program.  Mike godson stated it is a quarter in, quarter out model that is very similar to Mt. Hood automotive programs.   

Grant Lord motioned to approve both the certificate and degree as presented.  That motion was seconded by Bob Barr.   A vote was called and the degree and certificate were unanimously approved.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:05 PM.
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